
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
1. APPROVE the design and bid documents, including the plans and specifications, for the
Miller Wellness Center – Crisis Stabilization Unit, 25 Allen Street, Martinez.

2. AUTHORIZE the Public Works Director, or designee, to solicit bids to be received on or
about September 15, 2022 and issue bid addenda, as needed, for clarification of the bid
documents, provided the changes do not significantly increase the cost estimate.

3. DIRECT the Clerk of the Board to publish, at least 14 days before the bid opening date,
the Notice to Contractors in accordance with Public Contract Code Section 22037, inviting
bids for this project.

4. DIRECT the Public Works Director, or designee, to send notices by email or fax and by
U.S. Mail to the construction trade journals specified in Public Contract Code Section 22036
at least 15 days before the bid opening. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
100% California Health Facilities Financing Authority (CHHFA) 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   08/09/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Jeff Acuff,
925-957-2487

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    August  9, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Antonia Welty, Deputy

cc:

C. 62

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Brian M. Balbas, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: August  9, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Advertisement for Miller Wellness Center – Crisis Stabilization Unit, 25 Allen Street, Martinez (WH332D)





BACKGROUND:
For many years, staff and the community have identified the need for a Crisis Stabilization
Unit to serve children and youth in emotional crisis. Currently children and youth are being
served alongside adults at Psychiatric Emergency Service (PES) Unit at Contra Costa
Regional Medical Center (CCRMC). Consequently, young patients are often in the presence
of adults experiencing acute psychiatric symptoms. Several locations were considered for
this unit including 1034 Oak Grove in Concord, but ultimately the Miller Wellness Center
was chosen as the best fit. This project will provide facilities to separate youth from adults
and create a space where children and youth can be served in a more supportive therapeutic
environment. The Behavioral Health Division anticipates that the Crisis Stabilization Unit
will serve 2,190 clients annually.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If the advertisement is not approved, the project will not move forward, and the available
grant funding will be lost, resulting in a lost opportunity to provide better services to the
youth of the County. The County would continue to provide services to the youth at PES
which is an environment not ideally suited to addressing the needs of youth/children
experiencing emotional crisis.


